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Figure 1 

 
Source: https://www.aemc.gov.au/news-centre/data-portal/price-trends-2020 

This information could be included together with the energy bill once per year, to ensure consumers were aware of 
what was driving their energy costs. 

Clarity of the NMI 

We consider the NMI should be clearly displayed on the front page of all retailer bills. The NMI is a unique identifier 
of the customer that is used by distributors and retailers in the National Electricity Market.  

Customers are likely to utilise their NMI when contacting their distributor to discuss a potential fault; a retailer to 
discuss their retail offer, or use on a comparison website such as Victorian Energy Compare to extract usage data 
from their distributor to then identify the best retailer offering to suit their usage profile.  

Better education on stakeholder roles in the energy market 

As the energy markets become more complex as a result of the Post 2025 NEM reforms, there will be an increasing 
number of customers who may not understand or fully appreciate contracts or agreements they are entering. The 
electricity market is rapidly evolving with new players emerging, such as market aggregators and new retailers, 
offering products that expose customers directly to wholesale electricity prices or are committing the customers to 
ancillary markets they do not comprehend. 

We therefore believe that the energy bill should provide greater information and education to the community on the 
roles that each market participant plays in the delivery of energy to and from the consumer.   

 

Should you have any queries, please contact Elizabeth Carlile on  or  

Yours sincerely, 

 
Brent Cleeve 
Head of Regulation 
CitiPower, Powercor and United Energy  




